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Illness Prevents Jim McCann from Travelling 

As all Dubliners fans will already know, Jim McCann and Ronnie Drew were invited by the Dubliners to join the rest of the Band for a series of "40 Years Re-Union" Tours and Festivals during 2002 as part of the celebration of the Dubliners' 40 years on the road, which also include a new CD, "40 Years", and a new DVD, recorded live at the Gaiety Theatre, Dublin, on the 26th of June, 2002.  The year has been a great success so far with full houses everywhere, and the historic open-air St.Patrick's Day concert on the 17th of March in London was memorable. The English Tour in April and the Irish Tour in June were also successfully sold out and were a great experience for both fans and members of the Dubliners alike. However, Jim McCann had been experiencing what he thought was laryngitis, and after their appearance at the Cambridge Folk Festival at the beginning of August, Jim's throat was extremely painful and he was advised by his doctor to consult a throat specialist in Dublin. When the results of the various tests were studied, it was found that Jim did not have simple laryngitis but was sadly suffering from cancer of the throat, and all his engagements with the Dubliners had to be put on hold immediately so that Jim could receive urgent treatment. 

Jim McCann is presently undergoing treatment under medical supervision in Dublin comprising concentrated Chemotherapy and Radiotherapy, and his doctors feel that there is a good chance of recovery using these methods. Naturally until his illness is completely eradicated Jim will be unable to travel with the Dubliners to fulfil the "Re-Union" engagements or indeed his own solo concert engagements until further notice.

Jim himself is tremendously disappointed at missing out on the remainder of this very special and nostalgic year with the Dubliners, and would like to sincerely thank the other members of the Dubliners for their unfailing understanding and support in his illness. Also he is greatly moved by the many messages of goodwill he has received from friends, fans and indeed concert promoters (most of whom are also friends, of course) since they heard the news.

Jim McCann, along with everyone else of course, is hoping for a complete recovery and hopefully a speedy return to the stage and live performing, which is what he enjoys most in his life. He has not completely given up hope of even re-joining the Re-Union Tour before the end of the year, although this of course depends on his doctors.

We'll let you know of any new developments in the story, as soon they are available.
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